THE ATRIUM OWNERS ASSOCIATION

(Registered with the Registrar of Societies, Chennai, Registration # 144 / 1999)


                                                                                                 



DATE: 03/12/06

Minutes of the VIIIth MC’s 5th Meeting held at the Pavillion at 10:30AM on 03.12.06

	Members Present

	Mr. R Srinivasan, Hony. President
	Mr. C R Chandrasekhar, Hony. Vice President

	Mr. R Balasubramanian, Hony. Secretary
	Mrs. Radhika Srinivasan, Hony. Treasurer

	Mrs. Shanthi Ramachandran
	Mrs. Rama Swaminathan 

	Mr. M.K. Srivas
	

	Leave of Absence

	Mrs. Divya Gopi
	Mr. Jagdish Maheshwari

	Mrs. Vinitha Sivadas
	Mr. B Suresh Kumar

	Mrs. Sreelatha Menon
	


Minutes of the previous meeting was approved.

The committee ratified the following expenses incurred:-

a) 150 spare glasses for the basement windows – Rs 3,100/-

b) 10 Dustbins placed at various key locations – Rs 3,356/-

c) Notice board placed at drivers’ wait area – Rs 6,060/-
d) Focus light at the OSR – Rs 2,071/-

e) Welding of tennis court gate – Rs 2,000/-

f) Extension of N gate - Rs 3,700/-

g) Fixing of pipelines in the driveway – Rs 6,300/-

The SGM is now scheduled to be held on 7th January 2007.The Agenda for the SGM will be circulated shortly.
During the last AGM it was indicated that Metro Water had agreed to give  a second water connection  to the Atrium Complex provided there are no defaulters towards payment of water taxes, and suggested that this be pursued by the new MC to improve reliability of water supply. 

Our review indicated that there was a total of Rs 90,000 due from different flats at our complex. We have so far arranged for payment of about Rs 60,000 with rigorous follow up. Of the remaining Rs 30,000, close to Rs 20,000 is due from Mrs R.R. Kalyani, owner of 3 flats N102, N103 and N104. 

As there has been no response from the owner on payment of water tax it was decided that the committee would send a letter to Mrs R.R Kalyani stating that stringent action would be taken in case she doesn’t settle the outstanding dues immediately.

We also request the other owners to pay their dues at the earliest  to facilitate follow up with Metro Water on installing the second water connection.

The committee has decided to install Digital Subscriber Line (DSL) facility at the TAOA office  to facilitate email communication with the office assistant.
Compilation of the rework on painting cleanup complaints received from individual members has been done. The cleanup work is has already started.
A formal proposal received from Tata-Sky on common dish antennae for the various blocks in the complex is under review. This was preceded by a demo held at the Pavilion. The final offer will be circulated to the members once the negotiations are completed.
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